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Teaching Staff for September  
We are now in a position to announce the teaching staff linked to each year group for the next academic 
year. As is our established school practice children in year groups with two classes will be mixed again 
to develop new and extend friendships into new classes for the academic year. Children in the new 
Years 1, 2, 3 4 and 5 classes will find out who their individual class teachers are on the transition day 
(Monday 8th July) during a special assembly and parents will be notified by a letter contained within their 
child’s end of year report.  
 

Teaching Planning and Preparation time will be covered by Mrs York, Mrs Watson, Mrs Neil, Mrs 
Spencer, Mrs Burbidge, Mrs Rainbow, Mrs Oram and Mrs Roper. 
 
We have a number of changes with our staff team and we will be welcoming some new faces to join us 
in September: 

 Mrs Buckley will be joining as the new Headteacher 

 Miss Rotherham will be joining us as new Year 5 teacher having previously taught the Y5 
curriculum in another school and will take on the new Wilson class 

 Mrs Smith, our previous cover teacher will be taking on the role of Y4 class teacher alongside Miss 
Heald 

 Mrs Wonfor will be continuing to working with us full time in Reception. 
 
We will also be saying goodbye and a big thank you to: 

 Mrs Dearing (Y4 class teacher) who will be taking more time for her family and returning to casual 
supply work 

 Mrs Bott (Y6 teaching assistant) who has been with us for 10 years as she takes more time for her 
family commitments 

 Miss Vincitore who has completed her teacher training year with us and will take up a first class 
teacher post at a school in Kettering in September. 

Year 
Group 

Class  Teaching Staff Teaching Assistants 

Nursery Mrs Cumberpatch 
(Nursery Phase Leader) 
Mrs Roper 

Mrs Read/Mrs Bailey 
Mrs Wood 

Reception 

Donaldson Miss Sellers Mrs Oram 

Rosen Mrs Wonfor Mrs Lantsbery/Mrs 
James 

Year 1 

Ahlberg Mrs Johnson/Mrs 
Greenwood 

Miss Kelly 

Jeffers Mrs Cross (Phase 1 
Leader) 

Mrs Rainbow 

Year 2 
Dahl Miss Burberry Mrs Baggaley 

Milne Mrs Small Mrs Nicklin 

Year 3 

Rowling Mrs Simpson (Phase 2 
Leader) 

Mrs Blakemore 
Mrs Burt 
Mr Rose (AM) Morpurgo Mrs Reith/Mrs Lacey 

Year 4 
Lewis Miss Heald (Deputy 

Headteacher)/Mrs Smith 
Miss Pou 

Cowell Miss Buczynski 

Year 5 Pullman Miss Toye Mrs Burbidge 
Miss Ruffell (AM) 
Mr Rose (PM) 

Wilson Miss Rotherham 

Year 6 Austen Miss Durling (Phase 3 
Leader) 

To be appointed 
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We would like to thank them all for the hard work and commitment they have given to the children 
during them time at the school. 

 
We have a number of new class names that have been chosen for September to continue our tradition 
of name classes after well-known authors. 

 Year 5 will have new classes names to reflect authors that will be used in their English work: Wilson 
Class after Jacqueline Wilson author of extension range of children’s books and Pullman Class after 
Philip Pullman author of the Firework maker’s daughter. 

 
Chair of Governors changes 
 
We are writing to let parents know that Ms Tracy Jones (our current Chair of Governors) will be stepping 
down from her role at the end of the academic year due to new work commitments.  She has been both 
a parent and community governor who has supported the school tirelessly over the last 9 years.  Her 
skills and experience will be greatly missed.  Mr Malcolm Toovey, our current vice chair will be stepping 
into the role from September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Ukulele Performance 

On Friday 12th July, Year 5 will be putting on a performance to showcase what they have been 

learning in their weekly Ukulele lessons this term. We look forward to welcoming parents to the 

concert, this will start at 2.15pm and last approximately ½ hour. 

 

Year 6 Performance  

We are pleased to announce that tickets for the 

Year 6 production of ‘Pirates of the Curry 

Bean’ are now on sale! Tickets cost £1.50 per 

person and are available to purchase though 

your child’s SchoolMoney account or via Debit 

card at the School Office. The performance 

will take place on Thursday 4th July and will start at 6.00pm, therefore all Year 6 children should return 

to school at 5.30pm. The performance should end approximately 7.30pm. 

 

Library Books 

Please can we ask parents to check at home for any school library books as we have many overdue 

books outstanding. Thank you  

Dates for your Diary 

July 

Tuesday 2nd         Athletics Competition KS1 and KS2 

Thursday 4th  Year 6 performance 

Monday 8th Transition Day 

Monday 8th  Reports out to parents 

Tuesday 9th Year 6 reports out to parents 

Wednesday 10th  Year 3 Duxford Trip  

Friday 12th  Year 6 Graduation 6pm (Change of date) 

Friday 12th  Year 5 Ukulele Concert 2.15pm 

Monday 15th  All Pick and Mix Homework due in  

Tuesday 16th  Year 2 Twycross Zoo Trip  

 

Please note these dates may be subject to change. 
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Scholastic Book Fair 

A massive thank you to everyone who purchased a book from our 

book fair. We have raised a total of £342.36 to spend on new books 

for the school. 
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Attendance Award 

w/e 28thJune  

Well done to Dahl and Milne for  

Achieving 98% attendance 

Phone Home 

Friday 

Edith 

Reminders 

 

Year 2 – Twycross Zoo Trip 

A reminder that a Payment of £12.00 is due by Tuesday 9th July   

Year 3 – Duxford Musuem Trip 

A reminder that a Payment of £6.00 is due by Wednesday 3rd July   

Year 5 – Year 6 Kingswood Residential 

Please return the Code of Conduct and Medical Forms by Friday 28th July  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Reading Corner               

Parent ‘Stay and Read’ Session 

Wednesday 3rd July - Rosen 

Thursday 4th July - Rowling 

Each ‘stay and read’ session will begin at 9am and will finish at 9.25am. Pre-school aged 

children are welcome to come to the sessions – there will be a range of books and toys 

suitable for younger children. 

If you wish to attend a ‘stay and read’ session then you just need to enter the school via the 

main entrance after dropping off your child/children as usual.  The class whose turn it is will 

then make their way to the library after the register and meet you there for the ‘stay and read’ 

session. 

 

 

Letters sent home 

Year 6 – Performance Tickets  

Years 1 - 6 – Athletics Competition (named 

Children) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2018-19 

  

Term 6  

Term starts Monday 3 June 

Term ends Friday 19 July 

Training Day Monday 22 July 

 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2019-20 

Term 1    

Training Days Monday and Tuesday 2 & 3 September 2019 

Term starts Wednesday   4 September 

Term ends Friday 25 October 

 Term 2  

Training Day Monday 4 November 

Term starts Tuesday 5 November 

Term ends Friday 20 December 

Term 3  

Training Day Friday 3 January 2020 

Term starts Monday 6 January  

Term ends Thursday 13 February 

Training Day Friday 14 February 

Term 4 

Term starts Monday 24 February 

Term ends Friday 3 April 

Term 5   

Term starts Monday 20 April 

Term ends Friday 22 May 

Term 6  

Term starts Monday 1 June 

Term ends Friday 17 July 

 

Some of the highlights of our week have been 
puddle jumping in the ‘sea’ and sensory play. 

 
We look forward to seeing lots of you at the Carnival                                                                                                                                 

tomorrow in your Traditional Tales and Nursery 
Rhyme costumes. Meet at 1.15pm, by the railings 

of the Recreation Field on Dunkirk Avenue. 
 

Have a super weekend 
The Nursery Team 

 

 



 


